
ROADS & STREETS COMMITTEE 

MINUTES 

Wednesday, November 18, 2020 

Town Hall – Council Chambers 

510 N Coronado Blvd. Clifton, AZ 85533 

 

 

Members Present: 

Laura Dorrell, Council Member 

Rudy Perez, Town Manager 

Victor Stacy, Public Works Foreman 

Liz Pollock, Administrative Assistant 

 

Absent: 

 

Ray Lorenzo, Chair 

Barbara Reyes, Council Member 

 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Laura Dorrell, Pro Tempore Chair, followed 

by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Rudy Perez, Town Manager, motioned to approve the October 14, 2020 meeting minutes, and 

second to motion was made by, Victor Stacy, PW Foreman.  Motion carried. 

 

Update on the FY 2021 Maintenance Plan: 

 

Victor stated since all sidewalks belong to the Town, Public Works will proceed with the 

restructuring of the sidewalk in front of the Clifton Hotel. . 

 

Victor presented 3 informal bids for the first phase of the Maintenance Plan. 

 

He also discussed the options of renting equipment, buying the product, and crack sealing the 

streets on our own.  This would run approximately $2,200.00 per week.  Laura asked about the 

time involved, and Victor replied that it should take about a week as long as the weather is good. 

 

Morenci Water & Electric has been slow on patching streets after they have worked on water 

lines.  Victor will ask Jerry to please call Leonard Morales and discuss this. 

 



Beginning January 2021, Clifton is up for the CBDG which can be used for infrastructure.  This 

grant is approximately $100,000. 

 

Victor will get quotes for the Webster Project.  He also stated that the check dams need to be 

cleaned out. 

 

Victor will present a written plan to proceed with various projects. 

 

A goal for Clifton is to have a sidewalk that starts at one end of town and ends at the other end of 

town.  Rudy will include this into the study for funding. 

 

Rudy and Laura will also look for other sources of funding. 

 

 

Update on lights and security camera for protection of the bridge. 

 

Liz presented the quote for the security cameras to the committee.  However, the quote included 

the Train Depot and the Zorilla Bridge.  Rudy Perez, Town Manager, asked Liz to have the 

quotes separate.  Liz will provide new quotes at the next meeting. 

 

The security lights will be installed in January after the Christmas decorations are taken down. 

 

Next meeting date and time:  The next meeting date will be Wednesday, January 13, 2021 , 

2021 at 10 a.m. 

 

Adjournment:  Town Manager, Rudy Perez motioned to adjourn.  Second to the motion was 

made by Victor Stacy. 

 

Meeting adjourned at approximately 10:50 a.m. 

 

 

Submitted by Liz Pollock, Administrative Assistant. 

 

 

 

 


